MOUNTAIN LIBRARY NETWORK

Executive Board

Minutes

May 27, 2009

Call to order:

Chair Vicky Terry called the meeting of the MLN Executive Board to order at 10 a.m. at the South Charleston Public Library.  Members present:  Vicky Terry, Ann Farr, Joanna Thompson, Judy Gunsaulis, Suzette Lowe, Eva McGuire, Danny McMillan, Sarah Palfrey, Brian Raitz, Emilee Seese, Myra Ziegler.

Minutes:  

Emilee moved that the minutes of the March 3 meeting be approved.  Ann seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved as presented.

Announcements/Policy changes

Emilee presented a circulation policy change involving the inputting of student ID numbers into patron records.  The new policy would dictate that student ID information would not be entered into the system.  Danny moved that the change be accepted, with Suzette seconding the motion.  Joanna pointed out that the College Student ID number is used one of the by BSC and Concord University.  Emilee clarified that “student ID number” in the policy actually referred to students’ lunch ID number.  The policy change was amended to enable BSC and Concord University to continue using College Student ID numbers when registering patrons.  Suzette moved that the amended policy change be accepted, and Danny seconded the motion.  The motion carried.


After noting that the next scheduled MLN Board meeting was Monday, June 1, at 10 a.m., at the South Charleston Public Library, the meeting was adjourned at 9:50 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Joanna M. Thompson

Secretary

